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  February Birthdays  

Linda Stinson         2/1 

Jan Wetzel             2/2 

Al Allen                  2/13 

Richard Armstrong 2/13 

Robert Bilyeu         2/15 

Ed Anderson           2/16 

Ted Hillary             2/17 

Donna Dupuis        2/18 

Ken Hite                2/18 

Mario Mata           2/19 

Steve Liles             2/27 

March  

Kate Walters         3/1 

Dan Miner             3/4 

Tom Aldrich           3/9 

Devin Vian             3/10 

Randy Corriga        3/14 

Betty Weidner        3/19 

Vanessa Conrad      3/23 

Dottie Anderson      3/24 

Neal Hubbard         3/25 

Karen Grant            3/30 

Robert Gray            3/30 

Richard Gates         3/31       

 

 

Rollin’ Oldies guest speaker Jim Billings presents the $500 award the club 

got at the Winter Rod & Speed Show in January.  

UPCOMING EVENTS                                            Tom Hinkley, Cruise Master 

February 16 Rollin’ Oldies Dinner Night  Out    Pizza Shimizza  Public House  Lebanon  5pm 

Tom Hinckley  (541)979-7576 

February  22-24  Portland International  Auto Show  (New Cars) 

March 8-10   Boise Roadster Show 

March 15-17   Portland Roadster Show 

March  16-17  Stray Angels/ Umpqua Flatheads Annual Memorial Benefit Show  Roseburg 

Gordon Boyt for application   (541) 643-8467 

March 22-24  Willamette  Speedway Race Car Show inside Heritage Mall   Albany 

General Meeting April 2   American Legion Hall 7 pm (early for dinner)    All Welcome 



ROLLIN’ OLDIES GENERA; MEETING 

FEBRUARY 6, 2024 

The meeting was called to order by President Al Allen. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. There were 

58 members present. 

Guest Speaker Jim Billings from the Winter Rod & Speed Show thanking us for our support with the show 

for 17 years! He then rewarded the club $500 for Club Participation at the show, He asked for input as to 

how to make the show better. The show he added, collected 700 pounds of food for Fish of Albany Food 

Bank in addition to a monetary donation.  

Our second guest was Wade Long from Rally on the River , a Vintage Trailer Rally in Brownsville Oregon. 

Wade requested our participation by inviting our club to bring their cars for a show during the rally. The 

Rally is July 17*21st, the car show will be on the 20th from 10:00 am -  2:00 pm. The general public enter 

at 11:00 am to 2;00 pm.  

The minutes from the last meeting were read and accepted as written. Birthdays and Anniversaries were  

celebrated in song. 

The Treasurer Dick Wetzel gave his report. The payment for the reservation of the park for Fifties in the 

Fall were paid. He also reported that business taxes and the Lebanon Commerce was paid. 

New President Al Allen accompanied Dick Wetzel, Treasurer, to the bank to sign signature cards allowing 

him authority to write checks on the club’s behalf. The name Dave Faller, past president, was eliminated. 

Cruise Master Rich Coe tendered his resignation for personal reasons. The resignation was accepted by 

the club President. In addition to his resignation, Rich also tendered the resignation of Oren Coe as Histori-

an, They will both support the club in any way they can, their work schedules and demands had to take 

precedent. They were distressed about having to make the decision. Dottie Anderson was appointed His-

torian by President Allen, and Tom Hinkley will be the new Cruise Master to replace Rich.  Tom wishes that 

all members make sure that all email addresses are correct to receive updates of current events. 

We had three winners at the Speed Show. Carl & Sheri Thompson, Ray & Betty Hunt, and Cecil Misner, 

There were 21 member cars  registered in the show. 

The following members received perfect attendance certificates for 2023. Bob Whitfield, Dick Wetzel, Kate 

Walker, Sheila Peterson, Rich Swanson Coe, and Carol Hood. Congratulations to them all! 

Webmaster Dan Hammer stated he has made a special [place on the website for members to add stories 

and photos. Don will start working on tee shirts for our show, and new flyers. 

Phyllis Smith, Hospitality Representative stated she was glad to be back.  She has been suffering from  

shingles, and gave admonition for all to get a shingles shot.  She said they are quite painful! 

Old Business: The By Laws give a description of the Committee Leaders  for the Car Show. They are: Park-

ing, Registration, Judging &Trophies, Vendors, Drawings, Park Sanitation. We have a few months to pre-

pare. A call out to volunteers for these committees. 

Lorna Sebastian, Secretary                                            Dayle Langley, Newsletter Editor (edited by permission) 

 



  

  

 
 

  

  

Some photos of the Winter Rod and Speed Show.   Thank you to Tom Hinkley for photos. 



         Some photos of the Winter Rod and Speed Show.   Thank you to Tom Hinkley for photos. 

                                   Thank you Ruth Hammer for the dinner photos.                      Dayle Langley holds CeCe and Jim’s little gu 

                                  Next Dinner is the 16th At Pizza Smizza   5pm                           “Foster”   for Cece Mosher’s wall of fame! 

                                                                Lebanon 



Lynn and I bought our 1932 Ford Roadster back in 2006. I 

found it in a used car lot in Mount Vernon, Washington. 

Later on in 2011 we had the opportunity to change the color 

and update the sound system, and show the car off at the 

Portland Roadster Show! 

Along the way we purchased the Mullins Trailer from club 

Member Ray Oelke. 

We have travelled to car shows all around the state, and 

this year starts the thirteenth year of the Rollin’ Oldies 

Thursday Night Cruise-In located in Albany.                                                                           

          Tom Hinckley 

  CAR OF THE 

MONTH 

TOM & LYNN HINCKLEY 

Articles may be submitted by club members . Car of the Month , member Profile, Announcements, For 

Sale/Wanted,  stories about your car, humor, birthday and anniversaries.  Items for the newsletter need to 

be submitted by the Friday following the General Club Meeting.  Address to submit items:    

       rollinoldiesnews@aol.com                                Dayle Langley, Newsletter Editor   (971) 218-2411  



Remember 

making a post 

office out of a 

shoe box for 

your class  

Valentines? 

DJ”S CORNER 



Al Allen 

President 

(541)905-4255 

Dan Miner 

Vice President 

(541) 409=3111 

Lorna Sebastian 

Secretary 

(541) 791-3301 

Dick Wetzel 

Treasurer 

(541)  979-4086 

Don Hammer 

Webmaster 

(541)  924-0620 

Dayle Langley 

Newsletter Editor 

(971) 218-2411 

Verle Steele 

Sargent-at-Arms 

(541) 409-6460 

Carol Hood 

Salem Auto Club 

Council 

Representative 

(541) 926-3467 

             Website:  rollinoldiesclub.org  

Newsletter Address:  rollinoldiesnews@aol.com 

2024 Officers 

Membership 
Sheila Peterson 
541-905-3709  

Dottie Anderson 

(541)974-6604 

Historian 

Phyllis Smith 

Hospitality 

(541) 224-4489 

Tom Hinckley 

Cruise Master 

(541) 979-7576 

 


